
CITY OF SLAUGHTERS MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 

December 04, 2018 

The City of Slaughters Monthly Board Meeting was held Tuesday December 04, 2018, at 

6:00 p.m. at the Slaughters Office Building.  Those in attendance were Mayor Jeff Coomes, Commissioners, 

Kenneth Wells, Mike Miser & Mickey Duncan and Debra Rudd, City Clerk Sherri Crowley, Assist Peggy Hughes 

and Water Superintendent Timothy Moore 

 

Mayor Jeff Coomes called meeting to order and Mickey Duncan opened with prayer. 

 

Minutes of the November 06, 2018, Board Meeting were distributed to Board Members.   

No additions or corrections. 

A motion to accept the minutes was made by Kenneth Wells, seconded by Mike Miser  

Motion carried. 

 

Financial reports for November 2018 were presented to the board. 

There were no additions or corrections. 

Motion by Mickey Duncan to accept the report, Debra Rudd seconded.  Motion carried. 

 

Public Appeals 

Homeowner present to discuss notice violation.  The homeowner wanted to verify the problem and let the 

Board know that it will be taken care of. 

Concerning a second violation notice, a letter was received detailing the processes put into place to be in 

compliant with the ordinance. 

 

Old Business: 

Water Department:  Damaged meter box.  After discussion it was decided to move the meter to another 

location to eliminate the possibility of future damage.  Homeowner will be notified. 

Leak near Hwy 41 – after discussion it was decided that repair work would be completed in the Spring of 2019.  

Letters will be sent to notify homeowners, plus it will post in the newspaper, Facebook and website.    

 

City Park – light has been fixed 

 

Facebook page has been created and the website is up and running. 

 

New Business: 

Water Department – Motion by Kenneth Wells to purchase an auto flusher and have it installed for Hamilton Dr.   

2nd by Mike Miser motion carried 

 

Emergency number – Motion by Mike Miser to pay Water Department Superintendent Timothy Moore 

$40.00 a month for use of his cell phone number for emergency calls.  Motion seconded by Mickey Duncan 

Motion carried 

 

The Mayor and Commissioners were all sworn in for the new elected terms. 

 

Motion by Mickey Duncan to adjourn at 6:39 2nd by Mike Miser.  Motion carried. 

 

Next meeting scheduled for January 08, 2019 at 6:00 


